THE UNIVERSITY OF MICHIGAN

Regents Communication

ACTION REQUEST

Adopted by the Regents May 14, 2009

Subject:

Report of Faculty Retirement

Action Requested:

Adoption of Retirement Memoir

Marilyn J. Shatz, Ph.D., professor of psychology and professor of linguistics in the College of Literature, Science, and the Arts, will retire from active faculty status on May 31, 2009.

Professor Shatz received her B.A., M.A., and Ph.D. degrees from the University of Pennsylvania in 1971, 1973, and 1975, respectively. She joined the University of Michigan faculty as an assistant professor of psychology in 1977 and was promoted to associate professor in 1979 and professor in 1984. She received an additional appointment as professor of linguistics in 2001.

Professor Shatz is a well-known and highly-respected scholar, whose research integrates linguistic, cognitive, and social aspects of child development. She was a pioneer in expanding the field of language acquisition to include related social and cognitive phenomena, such as child-directed speech ("motherese"), specific language impairment, theory of mind, and the impact of culture. Her research has been published in several books and a very large number of chapters and journal articles, many of which are widely cited. Her 1994 book, *A Toddler's Life* (Oxford University Press), provides an insightful and highly praised investigation of how early development unfolds. Professor Shatz was associate editor of *Language* and has served on numerous editorial boards.

From 1995-2000, Professor Shatz directed the Program in Linguistics, guiding the program through its transition to department status. She then served as the chair of the Department of Linguistics in 2000-01. She founded the Consortium for Language, Society, and Thought in 2000 and directed it until 2006. Her work has been rewarded with several honors and fellowships, including a J. S. Guggenheim Fellowship and a Fulbright Award. Professor Shatz has been a mentor and role model for dozens of graduate students in psychology and linguistics.

The Regents salute this distinguished teacher and researcher by naming Marilyn J. Shatz professor emerita of psychology and professor emerita of linguistics.

Requested by:

Sally J. Churchill, J.D.

Vice President and Secretary of the University

May 2009